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Victorious Victorians!
On Wednesday, year 1 had a special visitor 
from the Victorian era. We learnt about what 
life was like in a Victorian school, the different 
jobs that people did and about Queen Victoria. 
We had a fabulous day to launch our new 
topic! A huge thank you to the children for 
dressing up to make the experience even more 
memorable. 

Book Amnesty!

We are busy auditing our 
library book stock at the 
moment and have noticed a 
few missing titles. If your 
child has any finished books 
at home that they have not 
yet returned please pass 
them back into school as 
soon as possible.

Emergency Alert Test.
On Sunday 23rd April at 3pm the 
government will issue an emergency alert 
test message through mobile phones.
The alert will say:

This is a test of Emergency Alerts, a new 
UK government service that will warn you 
if there’s a life-threatening emergency 
nearby.In a real emergency, follow the 
instructions in the alert to keep yourself 
and others safe.Visit gov.uk/alerts for 
more information.This is a test. You do not 
need to take any action.



Hot Chocolate with the Head
These children were  invited to Mr Armer’s hot chocolate 

afternoon. They were nominated by teachers and parents in 
recognition of them going above and beyond or excelling in an 

area, not just academically. 
 

Well done to: Lolah-Rose, Ivor, Eva-Mai, Jasmine, Isla, Grace 
and Teddy.

If your child has done something that you feel is worthy of a hot 
chocolate then send in details to 

d.armer@newbrighton.wirral.sch.uk 
Thanks for all of the parent nominations last week, 

we take them all into consideration- 
looking forward to next week



Sweetpeas Garden Visit
The 

Sweetpeas 
had a lovely 
time visiting 

the garden to 
check on the 
progress of 

our potatoes. 
Mr Fox also 
talked to us 
about the 

new wormery 
that we are 
getting and 
we checked 
on the other 
plants and 

flowers.



This week in F1  Class we have been exploring natural 

phenomena, including reflections. 

We enjoyed mirroring the actions 

of our partners and comparing our 

different features.

We have used our artistic 

skills to create symmetrical 

butterfly pictures using 

pencils and paint. 

We had so much fun changing the appearance of 

our reflection using different accessories.

We examined our own 

reflections and created 

our own self portraits on 

paper and using 

playdough.

Mirrors have been very 

useful to help us to complete 

2D shape pictures.

Apply now 
for your F1 

place in 
September! 
Collect your 
form from 
the office.



Home Reading Champions

Well done to class 2SA and 2RM who have 
the highest reading average this week.  
Please try to read 5 times a week with your 
child - the results of regular reading make 
such a difference to them across all subjects 
in the curriculum.

Class % Class %

1RL 58% 4LF 71%

1BT 77% 4CH 88%

1OT 69% BD 75%

2BP 80% 5TS 73%

2SA 91% 5JH 50%

2RM 91% 5DD 63%

3NF 56% 6CJ 63%

3CH 59% 6RS 89%

3CM 50% 6JH 78%

4DH 79% Total 72%

Parent Walk
We enjoyed a lovely walk this week at West Kirby. We 

walked along the prom and had some lovely 
refreshments at the The Sail Loft. 

Next months walk will be on 
Thursday the 25th of May 

and we are going to Leasowe Bay. 
Everyone welcome

Earth Day is an annual event on April 22 to demonstrate 
support for environmental protection. First held on April 
22, 1970, it now includes a wide range of events 
coordinated globally by EARTHDAY.ORG including 1 
billion people in more than 193 countries. The official 
theme for 2023 is Invest In Our Planet.

Here are some ideas to help the planet. 
Shop wisely - reduce/reuse/recycle items. Drive less 
+cycle more. Eat less meat and dairy. Plant a tree. 
Educate others on how they can help the Earth. Our 
planet is the only one we have. There is no plan(et) B. 





Attendance
We aim for 100% our target is 98%

Remember that school starts at 8:50am and any time 
after this is late. Formal lessons start at 9:05 and the 
children need to be in, registered and settled for this 

time.

Class % Minutes Late Class % Minutes Late

Nursery 94.7 112 3CH 88.1 34

Poppies 94.3 10 3CM 94.2 126

Sweetpeas 90.9 80 4DH 93.2 18

Buttercups 96.7 25 4LF 93.9 236

1RL 95.8 130 4CH 97.3 13

1BT 96.4 21 BD 98.3 20

10T 93.5 138 5TS 88

2BP 98.8 23 5DD 95 62

2RM 95.5 25 5JH 95.7 131

2SA 97.8 25 6CJ 91.3

BK 97.2 32 6RS 96.8 15

3NF 90.4 127 6JH 95.9 151

Whole School

Whole School 
Attendance

  94.2% Lost Learning     25hrs
    50min

                                           Reporting a child’s absence
Please remember to phone each day to report your child's absence.You can speak to the 
office staff or leave absence reasons on the answer machine. If reasons are not provided 
each day, an unauthorised mark will be entered on the register. Punctuality is also very 

important, we now have a signing in screen for late arrivers and early leavers at 
reception.

.



Owl Awards

These children have been exceptional this week.

Nursery 
Delilah and Maverick

Class 3CH
Tilly 

Buttercups
April & Faye

Class 3CM
Dana

Poppies
Bambi-Leigh & Jacob

Class 4DH
Milena B

Sweetpeas
Isla & Robin

Class 4LF
Maisie B 

Class 1RL
Joseph B

Class 4CH
Tymofii P

Class 1BT
Jayden

Class BD
Scarlett

Class 1OT
Thomas

Class 5TS
Phoenix

Class 2BP
Sajeevan A

Class 5JH
Keerthanaa

Class 2RM
Dallas

Class 5MW
Anthony 

Class 2SA
Julia

Class 6CJ
William H

Class BK
Archer

Class 6RS
Daniel M 

CLass 3NF
Aeira T

Class 6JH
Amelia W


